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The Board of Regents of South Plains College met on Thursday, March 28, 2019, at 7:30 a.m. in the 

Sundown Room for a special meeting with the following present:  Mr. Mike Box, Chairman; Mr. Bobby Neal, Vice 

Chairman; Ms. Linda Patton, Secretary; and other members of the Board; Mr. Richard Ellis; Mr. Ken Williams; 

and Mr. Ronny Alexander.  Others present were Ms. Teresa Green; Dr. Ryan Gibbs; Mr. Stephen John; Dr. Stan 

DeMerritt; Dr. Lynne Cleavinger; Ms. Kara Martinez; Ms. Kathryn Perez; Mr. Ryan Fitzgerald; Mr. Rob Blair; Mr. 

Alan Worley; Mr. Ronnie Watkins; Mr. Dane Dewbre; Mr. Stephen Henry of the News-Press; Mr. Jody Rose of 

KLVT Radio; and Dr. Robin Satterwhite. 

Members Absent:  Mr. Pete Pettiet 

Guests present:  Joe Dee Brooks, Dan Hook, Dallas Pena, Jim, Cole, Adrian Mellberg, Billy Youngblood, 

Bill Cohen, Raymon Jackson, Shannon Copeland, Annette Sykora, Pat Sykora, Dana Marlar, Jeri Ann Dewbre, 

Amber Wisdom, Billy Thetford, Mary Siders, Zane Johnson, Tyson Meredith, Amber Hinson, Jonna McKinney, 

Deborah Burnett, Myrna Whitehead, Wes Underwood, Shannon Copeland, Allen Vinyard, Heidi Blair, Erik 

Rejino, Ty Gregory, Jim Mara, Greg Kelley, Kirk Rogers, Nickie Halbackken, David Duffee, Ricky Bryant, Karen 

Pence, Nick Castillo, Steve Wright, Marc Tucker, Jeff Northern, Michelle Davis, Barbara Pinner, John Roley, Cary 

Marrow, Suanne Alexander, Mellie McCall, Stephanie Smith, Jill Pitts, Bruce White, Billy Mack Palmer, Richard 

Husen, Ann Gregory, Danielle Castillo, Lori Satterwhite, Lance Terrell, Brian Gerstenberger, Julie Gerstenberger, 

Lindsey Lucas, Lauren Gregory, Breanne Buxkemper, and Robyn Reaves.  

 Mr. Box, Chairman, opened the meeting at 7:30 a.m. 

Mr. Box gave the opening prayer.  

Mr. Box led the pledge to the United States Flag. 

Dr. Satterwhite discussed the strategic plan to develop the enrollment and facilities on the Levelland 

campus, as well as the needs of a downtown Lubbock center. 

Mr. Brooks echoed Dr. Satterwhite’s strategic plan, followed by discussion from community members. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 am. 
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